


and/or high risk when it was clear from the evidence most were not. History has shown that less 
than five percent of the hundreds of detainees held at Guantanamo could arguably qualify for "the 
worst of the worst" label. It was my opinion at PFC Manning's court-martial, as it is now, that the 
release of the DABs had no significant adverse impact because the information they contained was 
wildly inaccurate and was mostly available through open sources. 

I realize that the DABs were just part of the documents PFC Manning disclosed. While I was not 
personally involved with all of the other documents, it appears that in the six years since they were 
released to the public the impact could fairly be described as inconvenience and embarrassment. 

I know that some people consider PFC Manning a hero who has been vilified while others consider 
her a traitor who should have gotten worse. I do not ascribe to either one of the aU-or-none 
characterizations. PFC Manning signed the same security agreements that I did and there are 
consequences for violating those agreements, but the consequences should be fair, just and 
proportional to the harm. The primary focus of military justice is the maintenance of good order 
and discipline, and a key part of that is detenence. I know of no soldier, sailor, ahman or Marine 
who looks at the six-plus years PFC Manning has been confined and thinks he or she would like 
to trade places. That is particularly tme of the period PFC Manning was incarcerated at Quantico 
under conditions the U.N. Special Rapporteur on Torture called "cmel, inhuman and degrading" 
and that led to the resignation of then State Department spokesman P. J. Crowley (Colonel, U.S. 
Army, retired) after he called PFC Manning's treatment "ridiculous and counterproductive and 
stupid." Reducing PFC Manning's sentence to 1 0 years will not cause any service member to 
think the penalty is so light that it might be worth taking the risk under similar circumstances. 

Additionally, there is a long-standing perception in the military of disparate treatment. The phrase 
I heard repeatedly from the time I joined the Air Force in 1983 until the time I retired in 2008 was 
"different spanks for di±Ierent ranks." I know that it is impossible to fairly compare cases, but 
rightly or wrongly there is a perception that senior military officers and senior government officials 
who disclose information get sweetheart deals while junior personnel get slammed. There have 
been high-profile cases since PFC Manning was sentenced that help perpetuate that notion. 
Reducing PFC Manning's sentence to 10 years will not erase the perception, but it will bring the 
playing field a little closer to level. 

Considering PFC Manning's application for clemency puts you in a position you have been in 
many time before- damned if you do, damned if you don't. I encourage you to ask yourself where 
is the right place to strike the balance between too little and too much when it comes to punishing 
PFC Manning. I tmst that you will consider all of tl}e competing interests and make a decision 
that reflects what you believe is justice. 

Sincerely, 

MORRIS D. DAVIS 
(Colonel, U.S. Air Force, retired) 






